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Electronic Funds Transfer Requirements for Individuals Linking to a Group 

Effective July 17, 2023, changes have been implemented regarding when Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) information 
is required from individuals linking to a group when the provider enrolls or revalidates in Nevada Medicaid or 
changes/updates provider information.  The following bullet points provide the changes and reminders: 

• Individuals linking to a group will be required to supply their EFT information if they select a “Billing Type” of 

“Biller” or “Both” (biller/performer).  They should supply their own EFT information and not the group’s EFT 

information.  

• Individuals linking to a group who select “Performer” only as their “Billing Type” must indicate they will be 

receiving payment through the group for EFT to be optional.  If EFT information is required, the individual 

must provide the EFT information in order to continue with the enrollment process. 

• Supplied EFT information must belong to the provider. 

These requirements are intended to reduce the need for paper checks to be mailed to providers. 

Please refer to the Online Provider Enrollment User Manual Chapter 2 – Initial Enrollment Application for EFT 
Enrollment instructions and Chapter 3 – Revalidation and Updates. 

 

https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/NV_OPE_User_Manual_Ch2.pdf
https://www.medicaid.nv.gov/Downloads/provider/NV_OPE_User_Manual_Ch3.pdf

